## SOUTHEASTERN **CAMPUS BULLET**

SOUTHEASTERN BAPTIST

SEP 2 8 1976

SEMINARY LIBRARY



OFFICE OF STUDENT ACTIVITIES

September 27 - October 1

Vol. IV, No. 4

Monday, September 27

7:30 p.m.

Baptist Young Women meeting. Bethea room

Harding

(Appleby).

Tuesday, September 28

10:00 a.m. 1997

Chapel: "Southeasterners in Mission in Tucson, San Antonio and Chicago," led by Mr. Ron Pierce, Miss Debbie Queen, Mr. Anthony Queen and Dr.

WE Eaptist Church Jr.

George Braswell.

4:00 p.m. MeeTA

Important meeting of the Junior Class in the Bethea Room. Attendance and support is important for future student involvement in the seminary.

4:30 - 5:00 p.m.

"Run for Life" rally with Orvil Reid (See notice

below) .

8:00 p.m.

Seminary family worship service in Binkley Chapel. All members of the seminary community

are invited to participate.

Wednesday, September 29

10:00 a.m.

Chapel: Worship led by Dr. B. Elmo Scoggin

Thursday, September 30

10:00 a.m.

Chapel: Worship led by Dr. J. Colin Harris

4:30 p.m.

Deadline for receiving resumes for Enquiry Editor and for submitting petitions to have names placed on the ballot for Student Council fall

ey you feel is unfair

refuse the requests of

m's office, ex

elections.

5:00 p.m.

Student Council Nominating Committee meeting

Friday, October 1

10:00 a.m.

Chapel: Open Day 661 108 40 041618 Apon

4:30 p.m.

Deadline for dropping courses without penalty.

8:00 - 9:30 p.m.

Campus fellowship for all students and their families. Sponsored by the Student Council

(See notice below).

NOTICES:

Papers for Dr. Alan Neely's spring semester courses, T-311 and H-320 are available outside PAPERS AVAILABLE: of his office door, A201.

ATTENTION VIRGINIANS: Dr. Reuben Alley's new book on the <u>History of Virginia Baptists</u> is now available in the seminary bookstore.

WORKSHOP:

JANUARY BIBLE STUDY A preparation workshop for those who will be WORKSHOP: teaching the January Bible Study on Romans will

be held on the seminary campus Friday, November Sessions for pastors and their wives will be led by Dr. John Lewis and Mr. Douglas Cole. These sessions will begin with registration at 2:00 p.m. in Stealey Hall.

TEXTBOOK ACCOUNTS: All textbook accounts (Keesee and other scholar-ships) with the Seminary Bookstore must be paid by Thursday, September 30.

"RUN FOR LIFE"
Orvil W. Reid, a unique Southern Baptist foreign missionary will be on our campus, Tuesday, September 28. He is jogging the 550 miles from Atlanta to Richmond where he will participate in official "retirement" ceremonies at the Foreign Mission Board. Mr. Reid performs "strongman feats" along with a message on healthy, happy, Christian living. The program will be in our gym from 4:30 to 5:00 p.m. Everyone is invited to come.

CAMPUS FELLOWSHIP: On Friday, October 1 the Social Committee of the Student Council is sponsoring a Campus Fellowship from 8:00-9:30 p.m. for all students and their families in the cafeteria. Dress casually for an evening of fun, food and a general good time. Call Elaine Brown at 556-2547 before September 29 to make nursery reservations.

ASSERTIVENESS TRAINING 1. Do you ignore it when someone pushes in front of you in line? 2. Do you find it difficult to ask a friend to do a favor for you? 3. Are you reluctant to express your negative feelings to others when it is appropriate? 4. Do you find it difficult to refuse the requests of others? 5. If a professor treats you in a way you feel is unfair, do you keep those feelings from him? 7. Do you have difficulty exchanging a purchase with which you are dissatisfied? 8. Are you reluctant to speak up in a discussion or a debate? If you answer "yes" to many of the above questions, you may benefit from an assertiveness training experience. An assertiveness training course will be offered by the Life Enrichment Center beginning Monday, October 4, at 7:00 p.m. in the Commons Room of Mackie Hall. The training periods will be 7:00-8:30 p.m. for 10 Monday evenings. The training leader will be Mr. Lyman Ferrell, a counselor with the Life Enrichment Center. Enrollment for this training will be limited to 20 persons. Cost for each participant will be \$20.00 plus \$2.50 for textbook. The course is open to seminary students, staff members, spouses of students, spouses of staff members. To reserve a place in the course call Mrs. Bailey in the Dean's office, ext. 249.

PEER SUPPORT
GROUP MEETINGS:
All Peer Support groups will meet this Friday,
October 1, at 10:00 a.m. in the following

locations:								
Group No.	Faculty Advisor	Su	pport Group	Le	ader M	eeting	Place	
1	Bland	S.	Marcengil		A	101		
2	Brown Peron	B.	Collier		A	102		
11:303 - 2:0	Carlton	N.	Hudson	THE D	POLA	109	(See not	
4	Hendricks	S.	Allsbrook		A	108		
5	Spencer	W.	Brown	DVOI	A Hemen	207	seminar	
6	Green	B.	Jessup		and A	218	is impor	
7	Neely	D.	Dudley		Junia	203	I in the	
8	Hollon	S.	Wilkinson		J	102		
9	Hester George	S.	Pike			202		
10	Rogers		Hewitt				and Dr.	
11	Braswell	C.	Horton-E.	Pet	tit	206	Ron Pler	
12	Eddins	J.	Norris	LDGL	s in M	205	in Tucso	n,
13	Harris	D.	Coggins				ch Jr. Hi	
14	Poerschke	В.	Harding				ch Jr. Hi	
14 15 16	Cook	J.	Deeds				ch Col.&C	
16	Scoggin	D.	Lewis				ch Adult	
17	Miller	R.	Kesler				ch Adult	
18	Steely	H.	Smith				ch Adult	
19	Nations	В.	Kneece				ch Adult	
20 21	Tull		Myers	WF	Baptis	t Chur	ch Conf.	Room
21	Harris-Poerschke	M.	Knight		J	106	IV, No.	

AFTERNOON OF

A luncheon and afternoon conference for persons interested in foreign missions are planned for Monday, October 4, in the cafeteria from 12:12 - 4:00p.m. You and your spouse are invited to be the guests of the Foreign Mission Board and to join with staff members from Richmond and furloughing missionaries who will share information related to the present scene in world missions and future personnel needs. Arrangement can be made to compensate for nursery expenses for children and up to

75% of a spouses earnings for the day up to \$30.00. For more details and to make reservations, contact Jack Gentry at 556-1373.